MULTNOMAH COUNTY OREGON

Multnomah County Veteran Services Taskforce
	December 3rd, 2012
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9:00am – 11:00am

  Multnomah Building, 6th Floor Room 635, 501 SE Hawthorne Blvd, Portland, Oregon 97214



	MEETING MINUTES  

	TOPIC / PRESENTER
	NOTES
	Action

	Welcome and Introductions


	Task Force meeting attended by: Commissioner Diane McKeel, Sean Files, Keith Falkenberg, Greg Lamb, Seth Lyon, Gabriel Court, Juan Ocana-Chiu, Amanda Collins, Ernest Petefish, Napoleon Hodgers, Don Weber, DeeAnne Osorio, Cathy Spofford, Peggy Kuhn, Gareld Gedrose, Pete Pringle, Doug Kuhl

	

	Point in Time Count

Peggy Kuhn


	The Point in Time Count happens every two years and is a national effort to capture the number of people unsheltered, couch surfing, in cars, and on the street. It is coordinated nationally by HUD and the VA uses this data to count homeless veterans, which in large part informs decisions about allocating housing and other homeless services. Multnomah County coordinates an additional count in even-numbered years to maintain data on service needs for homeless populations.
In Multnomah County, the information will be gathered between January 27th-February 2nd, 2013, for the Portland Housing Bureau, who will break down data and give it to HUD. The multi-day period is extended to capture more people, with a hope that it will capture as many veterans as possible.

Every agency working locally with homeless is engaged in this count effort, as well as police and parks department employees. 
There are opportunities for volunteers to help, and information is included in an addendum to these minutes on how to do so
Discussion included connecting with homeless veterans in a broader context, with specific comments on veteran designation on driver’s licenses, SIRN police training with questions to ask for veterans, services available for veterans identified on laminated cards distributed at the SIRN training, and the need for Joining Community Forces and Community Covenant to connect with homeless families. 

Additional questions were about people leaving this area during the cold winter months (response was that many homeless veterans are older and stay here year-round, and limited data indicates that those who leave this community may be replaced by others – though it is very difficult to track migration and drift, and available information is largely anecdotal). Greg noted that he has observed an increase in veteran recidivism in the jail when it gets colder out. 


	To volunteer, see information at the end of these minutes

	Metropolitan Public Defender Veteran’s Project

Gary Gedrose


	Gary updated the taskforce on the Veterans Project through Metropolitan Public Defender Office. This effort was discussed about three years ago and officially started this October through a grant that TPI and the MPD got from the VA. The goal is removing barriers in the criminal justice system for veterans. Specific areas include expungements, withdrawing warrants, landlord tenant laws, and VA status, as well as other legal needs.

How to contact: Gary is at Transition Projects on Monday, Wednesday, and Friday afternoons, and available by appointment other times as needed. This is a Multnomah County service but he can help with service referrals for veterans in other parts of Oregon (or even other states). Chris Aiosa at Transition Projects is the main contact person: 503-280-4700

	Chris Aiosa at Transition Projects is the main contact person: 503-280-4700



	Project Updates


	Job Fair - 
The job fair on November 13th went very well: over 600 veterans went through the door, there were 108 employers who had open positions for vets, and 1800 resumes were accepted

	

	
	ARMY Strong- 
Napoleon reported that the ARMY Strong program is funded through 12/31/2012. It is unclear if there will be funding after that – waiting for confirmation from Congress

	

	
	Veteran Housing-
All available VASH vouchers have been accounted for and a few more veterans were housed last week. Some landlords stepped up following last month’s press conference, and the VA case managers are working with a few more homeless veterans with vouchers who are in the appeal process because of issues in their rental history.
JOIN has been releasing funds, and cell phones (made possible by the $40,000 in flexible housing funds approved last month by Multnomah County, City of Portland, Home Forward, and United Way) have been very helpful to keep in touch when housing or other appointments or exams come up. They are a crucial piece that has been missing. 

Napoleon stated that he has a client who got a cell phone from this project which has enabled him to get into an apprenticeship program in addition to the housing he is getting connected with through the VASH program.
Further discussion brought up a question about benefits impacted by VASH vouchers, specifically SNAP. One of the first things that VA caseworkers do when a veteran come into the office is assess their eligibility and need for food stamps and other support services. However, there are ways that paying bills or other expenses impacts food stamp allocation (e.g. whether the utility is in the tenant’s name or added to the rent). Seth will get more info and whether it is a state or federal rule.


	Seth will look into this and report back



Attachment: Information about volunteering for the Point In Time Count

Thank you for agreeing to participate in the Portland/ Multnomah County Homeless Street Count scheduled for Wednesday, January 30, 2013. The following is an overview of the count and information about training dates. 

What is the Homeless Street Count?

The Homeless Street Count is conducted in an effort to learn more about the individuals and families experiencing homelessness in Portland/ Multnomah County who are unsheltered. It captures a snapshot of those sleeping outside – on the street, in a car or abandoned building – on a given night. In combination with the One Night Shelter Count, which is conducted on the same night, it provides important information about the level of homelessness in our community and the need for services.

When is the Homeless Street Count?

The Homeless Street Count focuses on people sleeping outside on Wednesday, January 30, 2013. The survey can be conducted anytime between January 27-February 2, as long as you only collect information on people who say they will or did sleep outside on Wednesday night 1/30/13. Most sites will conduct the count on Wednesday 1/30 and Thursday 1/31, but you have the option of conducting it on other nights that week if that will enable you to collect the most accurate data.

Who coordinates the Homeless Street Count?

The 2013 Homeless Street Count is being coordinated by consultant Kris Smock on behalf of 211info, the Portland Housing Bureau, and Multnomah County.

How can my organization participate?

The Street Count methodology relies on the participation of hundreds of organizations across Multnomah County who help to administer a short, one-page survey to anyone they encounter who is homeless and unsheltered on January 30, 2013. This includes:

_ Visits to your site: Fill out a survey for anyone coming to your site for services

who says they will sleep or did sleep outside on Wednesday night, January 30, 2013.

_ Outreach: If your agency conducts outreach to people sleeping outside, fill out a survey form for anyone you encounter during the last week in January who will sleep or did sleep outside on Wednesday night, January 30, 2013. We also encourage outreach organizations to make an extra effort to reach out to additional camps during the count, and to coordinate their efforts (see below).

How should I prepare for participating in the Street Count?

If you are planning to conduct the count at your program or site:

_ Confirm that the appropriate contact people at your organization received this email (send additions or corrections to Mary Welch at Mary.Welch@portlandoregon.gov).

_ If you will need volunteers to help you conduct the count, contact Mary Welch at Mary.Welch@portlandoregon.gov by December 21 with the dates, times, and number of volunteers you will need.

_ Attend an optional training (see below).

_ Review the packet that we will send you in mid-January and work with your staff and volunteers to develop a plan for administering the count at your site.

_ Contact Street Count coordinator Kris Smock if you have any questions about how to conduct the count at your site (kris@kristinasmockconsulting.com or 503-235-2492).

If you are planning to conduct outreach during the count:

_ Confirm that the appropriate contact people at your organization received this email (send additions or corrections to Mary Welch at Mary.Welch@portlandoregon.gov).

_ E-mail Kris Smock at kris@kristinasmockconsulting.com to learn more about the coordinated outreach strategy and discuss how your organization can plug in.

_ Attend the December 12 and January 9 meetings of the Outreach and Engagement workgroup (10:30-12:00 at the Portland Housing Bureau, 421 SW 6th Ave, Suite 500). We will plan the coordinated outreach strategy at those meetings.

_ Attend an optional training (see below).

When are the trainings?

An optional training is available for staff and volunteers who will participate in the Homeless Street Count. The same training will be offered on three different dates – you only need to attend one of them:

Training #1

Date: Tuesday, January 15th

Time: 10:30-11:30 a.m.

Location: Portland Housing Bureau, 421 SW 6th Ave., Suite 500, Portland, OR 97204

Room: Steel Bridge Conference Room

Park at Star Park between Broadway and 6th for 1 hr parking validation after the meeting

Training #2

Date: Thursday, January 17th

Time: 1:00-2:00 p.m.

Location: Midland Library, 805 SE 122nd Ave., Portland, OR 97233

Room: Last Meeting Room

Park in the back parking lot or on the side street

Training #3

Date: Wednesday, January 23rd

Time: 1:00-2:00 p.m.

Location: North Precinct, 449 NE Emerson St., Portland, OR 97211

Room: Large Meeting Room

Park in the parking lot or on the side street

If you plan to attend one of the trainings, please RSVP to Mary Welch at

Mary.Welch@portlandoregon.gov.
We are also willing to provide on-site trainings for organizations with large numbers of staff or volunteers who will be participating in the count. To arrange for an on-site training at your organization, contact Kris Smock at kris@kristinasmockconsulting.com.
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Next meeting scheduled for …





January 7th, 2013!


9:00am - 11:00am


501 SE Hawthorne Blvd - Conference room #635   Portland, OR 97214


**  Meetings normally take place 1st Monday of every month 9:00am - 11:00am **
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